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ARCHULETA COUNTY  AAC
MEETING AGENDA
Wednesday,  May 16, 2012                     
 3:00 p.m.                   

Avjet Upstairs Conference Room
    FYI: Pagosa  Skyrocket

AAC Members:

Kate Alfred

Chairman


Airport Manager

Bill McKown 
Michael Arbuthnot
Vice Chair


FBO Representative

Bob Goubitz


David Lopez

Secretary

             County Representative

Greg Schulte


Deidra Fortier




             Town Representative

David Mitchum

Ralph Goulds








C. K. Patel

Dave Patterson
Call To Order

Please Silence Cell Phones  

Give any information sheets to Secretary
Introductions    
Welcome Guests   
Minutes

Review and Adoption of  Minutes of April 18th  Meeting
Old Business                            



· UPDATE:
Airport Signage Update





C Torres



                                        

· UPDATE:
Gate Card Security System





D. Fortier


    

· UPDATE:       Economic Impact Study -  Progress



           M. Arbuthnot
The final version of the Economic Impact study has compiled and reviewed by all AAC members and a copy has been sent to Diane Sorensen to review for financial accuracy. Currently about half of the presentation slides have been made and the remaining will be finished before my departure on May 25th. We are still on track to do preview presentations to a select few to verify the presentation. These will take place around the middle of June.

New Business 

Reports
· Airport Manager Report 





Greg Schulte / Chris Torres

· Board of County Commissioners Report





Greg Schulte
· FBO Report 









 B Goubitz
Here’s my part: FBO business in general slightly behind last year’s numbers. Jet-A seems OK so far, Avgas is 11.5% off compared to last year.

The self-serve move developed an unexpected twist. Chris had orders to move the self-serve and everything was coming along just fine until I asked him if he had notified the State. Apparently Bill McKown had told Chris this was not needed since we’re using the same tank and setup. This is not correct, the old site has to be officially shut down and declared clean by the state and the new site must be approved before use, along with all sorts of tank inspections and tests. Chris contacted the state and not only is notification required, the regulations have changed since 3 years ago when the present setup was approved. New regulations require the tank and dispenser to be separated by a minimum of 50 ft. Presently they are combined on one skid. There may be some relief on that regulation if the local fire department signs off on it. The fire department has been out to look at it but they are lost on the subject and supposedly they’re talking to the state petroleum inspector for guidance. Hopefully this will be resolved so that the pump can be moved as planned, a lot of money has been spent already. If separation of the tank and dispenser will be required then this project will need to stopped until the new manager is in place.

Comments  /  Questions
Dates:

Next AAC Monday Work Session


Monday, May 21 , 2012            9:00 a.m.  (Boulder)
Next AAC Meeting 




Wednesday, June 20 , 2012       3:00 p.m.  (Avjet)
Request for Motion to Adjourn
